
From: Schultz, Josie M - DNR 
Sent: Monday, August 1, 2022 2:19 PM 
To: Rob Hoverman 
Subject: 1404 S Webster SIWP  
 
Hi Rob, 
 
I was a little delayed in taking a look at the SIWP, but it looks like a great first phase to additional 
groundwater and soil delineation. I did want to comment that groundwater flow direction here can be 
difficult to gauge, with other closed sites in the area documenting radial flow. I recommend installing 
monitoring wells in the other direction(s) as well, specifically to the south/southwest. I understand this 
may not be able to be accomplished during this phase of work, but it would be worthwhile to try to 
knock this out during the same mobilization. 
 
The real-time, in the field analysis of groundwater to direct the placement of permanent monitoring 
wells is a great idea for this site. It could be very worthwhile in determining flow direction, and it will be 
interesting to see where monitoring wells are installed. 
 
Also, I’m unsure if you are aware, but there was a Phase II performed at 1324 S Webster in 2019, with 
quite a few soil borings and temporary monitoring wells installed on this property. The General Property 
activity, Village of Allouez / BRRTS # 07-05-585202, received an off-site liability exemption and can be 
viewed here: WDNR EM/RR BOTW (wi.gov). These soil and gw sample locations should be added to 
future SIR submittal(s).  
 
Feel free to give me a call if you have any questions or would like to discuss. 
 
Thanks, 
Josie 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Josie Schultz 

Cell Phone: (920) 366-5685 
Josie.Schultz@Wisconsin.gov 

 

 
 

From: Rob Hoverman <rhoverman@enviroforensics.com>  
Sent: Saturday, July 30, 2022 11:35 AM 
To: Schultz, Josie M - DNR <josie.schultz@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: FW: roll off 
 

https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/DownloadBlobFile.do?docSeqNo=158379&docName=20200313_99_Phase_II.pdf&docDsn=585202
https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?dsn=585202&siteId=6655800&crumb=1
http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey
https://dnr.wi.gov/news/Weekly/Article/?id=4741


CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Josie, 
 
The Village of Allouez asked us to notify nearby residents of our planned drilling activities for the work 
plan we recently submitted.  We placed the attached flier on doors Friday.  We will be doing the on-site 
borings and piezometer on August 1 and 2.  The off-site drilling is pending the permit from Allouez.  That 
was a little bit of a surprise but we are working through it.  We are also working on the next round of 
VIAs there. 
 
Let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Rob Hoverman, Northern Midwest Regional Director  
EnviroForensics® | 414.630.0060  
  


